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	Congress Urges President to Guarantee Transit Agencies’ Leaseback Transactions

Today, a group of congressional members sent a letter to President Bush requesting that Treasury take immediate steps to serve as guarantor on leaseback transactions entered into by transportation agencies.  The letter argues that if the Administration intends to assist the auto industry through the financial rescue and recovery fund, relief should also be extended to transit agencies.  Representatives Adam Schiff, Howard Berman, Lucille Roybal-Allard and Grace Napolitano were among the co-signers of the letter.  

On a related note, California transit agencies will be meeting with the Federal Reserve Bank of San Francisco on December 23rd.  The group will meet with Bank President Janet Yellen and Steve Hoffman, Senior Vice President, Banking Supervision & Regulation.  Terry Matsumoto, Chief Financial Services Officer, and John Cline from our federal advocacy team will represent Metro.  The purpose of the meeting is to raise their understanding of the issue, make the case that the Fed has the authority to serve as replacement guarantor at no cost to them and urge them to weigh in with their counterparts in New York and Washington.  

Finally, we and the rest of the coalition continue to engage in dialogue with the Senate Finance Committee and House Ways and Means Committee regarding their proposal to tax certain proceeds at 100%.  As you may recall, their idea is to remove the financial incentive for investors to demand early termination payments by imposing a 100% excise tax on any proceeds received by investors over and above the defeasance amounts.  The two committees are seriously looking at the possibility of issuing a statement by the chairmen and ranking members (Senators Max Baucus and Chuck Grassley and Congressman Charlie Rangel) signaling their intention to pursue this through legislation.  Such a statement would likely have a chilling effect on the banking industry and would discourage investors from pursuing termination payments from transit agencies, even in advance of legislation being enacted.  We will keep you informed as developments arise.  
boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/Bush-Paulson.pdf

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be meeting with Gary Toebben, President and CEO of the Los Angeles Area Chamber of Commerce, and Marnie O'Brien Primmer, Executive Director of Mobility 21, Los Angeles Area, regarding FY 2009 Mobility 21. 

I will be out of the office on Wednesday, December 24 and Friday, December 26. 

During my absence, Carol Inge - Chief Planning Officer, will act on my behalf with full signature authority.  She can be reached at (213) 922-3056.

If you need to reach someone from my office, please call (213) 922-6888. 
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